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EFIAP Success for  

Tony McDonnell & Brian Hopper 
 

 

Many Congratulations to clubmembers Tony McDonnell and Brian Hopper. 

This week Brian was awarded the EFIAP bronze and Tony McDonnell has 

become the first person in Ireland to be awarded the EFIAP silver. 

These are truly outstanding awards and a testament to a lot of hard 

work. 

 

In order to achieve these awards a person must first attain EFIAP 

status, then an applicant can apply one year later for the EFIAP/b. 

You need another 75 acceptances with at least 25 different 

works in international salons with FIAP patronage. You also need to submit 

3 photographs each awarded in different countries. 

One year later you can apply for the EFIAP/s distinction. For the EFIAP/s you 

need 150 acceptances with 50 different works and 4 photographs each 

awarded in different countries. So you can all appreciate the amount 

of work and dedication required to achieve these awards. 

 

Many congratulations to both Brian & Tony. 
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